
CHERRY VALLEY TOWNSHIP 

REGULAR MEETING 

July 9, 2024 

 

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Robert Shepler at 7:00pm. 

Everyone was asked to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Present: Supervisor Robert Shepler, Treasurer Lori Jeffery, Clerk Debra Smith, Trustee Connie 
Avery, Trustee Vicki Sherman. 

Minutes from May 14, 2024 General Meeting were given to the board and copies were 
available for the audience to review.  A period of time was allowed for everyone to read them.  
Motion by Debra Smith to approve minutes from the General Meeting and seconded by Lori 
Jeffrey. Motion carried.   

TREASURER REPORT: 

 All board members received a packet from the treasurer containing a print out of the Balance 
Sheet, Bank Statements for both the General Fund and Tax Account along with Reconciliation 
detail for both. Copies were available for the public to review. Treasurer Lori explained 
accounts and asked if there were any comments.  None being said, a Motion was made by 
Robert Shepler and seconded by Debra Smith to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion 
carried. 

Motion by Robert Shepler and seconded by Lori Jeffrey to approve payment of outstanding 
bills. Motion carried.  

 

SUPERVISOR REPORT: 

 Received four new building permits for a cabin, carport, garage, and shipping containers. 

CLERKS REPORT: 

 AV Ballots and applications for the August 6th Election have been sent out. 

GUEST SPEAKER:  

Bob Sanders, Dianne Longoria, Rich Martin, Floyd Brown, and Don Divis Candidates for the 
August Election introduced themselves to the public. 

 



OLD BUSINESS: 

Table amending Blight Ordinance till next meeting. 

Fence at the cemetery will have to be looked into next spring. 

Roof for the township hall was reviewed along bids from two contractors.  After discussion, the 
board accepted the lowest bid of $8,978.00, from Nirvana Lawn Care & Light Construction.  
Motion by Debra Smith with minimal expenses increase and seconded by Lori Jeffrey.  Motion 
carried. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Adopt Lake County Hazard Mitigation Plan Resolution. Motion by Debra Smith and seconded by 
Vicki Sherman to adopt.  Motion carried. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Sheriff Rich Martin brought us up to date with things happening in Lake County. Blessing of the 
Bikes, Blessing of the ORV, the Sheriff’s Corner on hold till after election and more. 

Commissioner Bob Sanders talked about EMS updates, Veterans grant, US Forest agreement, 
and other things happening in the community.  

Being no further business a motion was made by Lori Jeffrey to adjourn and seconded by 
Connie Avery. Meeting adjourned at 8:04pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Debra Smith, Clerk 

 

 


